CHARTS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – 22nd September 2023

PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO THE CHARTS CONSTITUTION

Notice is hereby given of proposals to amend the CHARTS constitution as follows:

Para 13: After “Bute.” insert: "Individuals resident elsewhere but who have an interest in arts, heritage or culture in Argyll and Bute may apply for international membership”
 
Justification: As CHARTS expands, the territorial limitation is becoming increasingly anomalous. We wish to be able to welcome in as members people wherever they live who have an interest in furthering our objectives. The Board will receive the right to apply policies to give priority to members resident in Argyll and Bute.

Para 15: After “membership.”, insert “A membership organisation may apply for associate membership.”

Para 16: After “person” insert “or organisation”

Justification: We wish to be able to extend the benefits of CHARTS membership to those belonging to like-minded organisations, particularly those in Argyll and Bute. Associate membership organisations would visibly become known as sharing complementary membership benefits and to be organisations working in close collaboration with CHARTS to grow shared strategic aims.  

Para 19: Delete all existing text and substitute: “The organisation must keep a register of members setting out their membership number, full name and contasct details.”

Justification: This is a function of the staff and not the Board. The existing provision requires us to collect information we do not need, but not to give a membership number (which would enable us to track the date upon which a person became a member).

Para 55: Insert new para 55.4: “1 shall be a charity trustee nominated by the School of Innovation and Technology at the Glasgow School of Art.”

Justification: This provision will recognise the increasingly close links between CHARTs and the School of Innovation and Technology at the Glasgow School of Art, and that the trustee so appointed (currently Dr Michael Pierre Johnson) undertakes this appointment as part of his professional portfolio (in the same way that our nominated councillor, Ross Moreland, does). 
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